
Declaration of Interest in Assessment of Development Applications 2023.075 & 2023.075 

 

Council declares an interest in the abovementioned development applications as the Crown Land 

Manager and authority responsible for the site and ‘Band Hall’ structure located at 12 Crown Street, 

Tenterfield.  

In accordance with Section 3.1 and the general provisions of Council Policy “Limit of Delegated Authority 

in Dealing with Development Applications and Complying Development Certificates” (Policy No. 3.122) 

the abovementioned Development Applications are being assessed by a suitably qualified town planner 

independent of Council. 

Council contacted the NSW Department of Planning and Environment and requested that an 

independent town planner be appointed to assess the applications.  The Planning Delivery Unit of the 

Department of Planning have engaged a qualified town planner to assess the applications and prepare a 

report with recommendations to an Ordinary Council Meeting when the exhibition period and 

assessment process is completed. The town planning company engaged has no prior affiliation with 

Tenterfield Shire Council or its employees.  

 


